South Africa: Correspondents Shepstone & Wylie summary of revised Notice from the Chief Harbour Master of South Africa setting out new control measures applicable at all South African ports.  6 May 2021 
 
1. Masters are required to make accurate maritime declarations of health and well-being of all mariners onboard a vessel to the authorities including any suspicions of any other health infections.  Any false declaration will be viewed in a serious light and reported to the South African Maritime Safety Authority and Port Health officials for further action resulting in either detention, a fine and/or additional penal measures taken.  The Master is responsible and accountable for all onboard the vessel and will be held liable for any false declarations.  The agent of the vessel is to ensure that accurate health declarations are made or face the consequence of suspension of their Agent Registration Certificate. 
 
1. Masters must make declaration of crew who joined the vessel in the last 30 days and the transit points they went through and stowaways if any onboard.
 
1. All vessels are required to declare the last 10 ports of call with the arrival notification.  The port authority will determine which vessels are required to have COVID testing done prior to docking.
 
1. No shore leave will be permitted for anyone from vessels infected with COVID-19.
 
1. Daily temperature monitoring records will also need to be submitted to the port authority and any other relevant authority.

